The Village of Dolgeville

To: Village Board of Trustees

From: David Jaquay, DPW Superintendent

October 2024 Report

Water/Sewer

- Investigated a Hydrant Malfunction in Salisbury at the old Chlorine Building. Complaint was hydrant wouldn't shut down, the valve to it was shut off and it appears something was stuck in the shoe.
- Investigated Water Value on Van Buren. We are still unsure of what this valve controls.
- Kenyon storm sewer ended up being a root ball due to a faulty Y.
- Opened Spofford Square Sewer- Sewer complaint- flushed and Jetted-Issue momentarily resolved.
- Brighton Court Manhole-Manhole was ordered and on site. Coordinating with contractor, installing the forced Main to install the manhole.
- Removed filter bags and hauled material away.
- Removed debris from culvert at Reservoir.
- Repaired curb stops on 5 Wolf.

- Installed meter at car wash
- Ransom and Spofford square was measured for sewer lines.
- Attended DOT meeting.
- Elm St sewer-Sewer complaint from Bergeron's.
 They are going to reroute the plumbing internally until sewer project comes through.
- Hydrant Training the guys-How to rebuild a Bonnet.
- Drained the Bever Dams- They are back.

Streets

- Green Waste still going on.
- Fog Sealing Paved Streets all done.
- Shared Services with Oppenheim
- Trimmed Trees on S. Helmer Ave.

Garage

- "09" Freightliner- rust controlled. Requires a box repair and needs to go in for an inspection and possibly some suspension work. All oils and filters have been changed.
- 12 Freightliner- Rust controlled and chassis repainted, inside of box treated, oil changed, all filters replaced. Chassis greased.
- 550- Nothing new

- · Roller- nothing new
- · Loader- started rust control.
- Leaf Picker- on the road and working.
- · Leaf box- on the road and working
- Sewer Jet- no new issues
- · Skid Steer- no new issues
- Excavator- still has a random overheating issue
- Snowman-plow harness is installed. Plow is now on the truck and function tests have been done. The blade has been rust controlled and painted.
- Back Hoe- replaced a hinge that broke earlier this year.
- Cable is still out, still an issue. Called Spectrum on multiple occasions. Apparently, cable at the garage was discontinued. It will need to be rectified by whoever deals with the cable. - Still out
- 60" Mower- had a bearing go out in the deck, was replaced and back in service.
- Water cart- taken out of service for year
- 71" mower-no new issues
- · Garage cleaning is ongoing.
- Shared services with Manheim- they borrowed chipper- still out
- Working on FCC Radio license- paperwork completed and sent in.
- Garage roof repair has been completed.
- PD 601- Alternator was replaced, both batteries replaced. Due to the constant jump starting the emergency lights and siren program was wiped from the car. This required finding the original installer, getting the programming and downloading it into the car.
- Reorganized tool crib area and paint cabinets.

Driveway repair at Garage

Parks

- Greenway Trail- Barriers are up.
- Plowe Park- Mowed and removed stumps
- Center Park- Mowing done. Have a place for Camera just need time to dig the trench for the electrical.
- Little League Field- sealed up for winter.
- Helterline- removed stump
- Luther Park- Mowed and installed a bench

North Main St

Mowing of park

To Do:

- Continue to train new employees- this month we did MSHAW training and Competent person training. OSHA 10- looking to see if it helps with Insurance rate and if so, we will reach out to other municipalities to schedule.
- Build new bridges at Reservoir- have measured for steel length and hope to have the project completed by snow fall.
- Cleaning Filters as required
- Keep trucks serviced and cleaned.
- Cleaning and Organizing Garage
- Burt St- Remove Vegetation
- Gutters were installed at Village Hall- Pulled a quote to rebuild the front porch- roughly \$8K.
 We should keep this in mind for budgeting purposes.

- · Fix culvert issue at Reservoir
- Ditching throughout the Village
- Cut back road edges
- Install end man holes at Ransom, north of Faville and South side of Spofford square.
- Continue to prep and paint plows for winter.
- Carbon tech engine cleaning scheduled for Monday.
- · Continuing to drop off green waste trucks